
 
April 23, 2004

Mitcham Industries Announces Delay in Fourth Quarter & Year-End Results 

HUNTSVILLE, Texas--(BUSINESS WIRE)--April 23, 2004--Mitcham Industries, Inc. announced today that it will not release its 
earnings for the fourth quarter and the fiscal year ended January 31, 2004, at the opening of the market on Monday morning, 
April 26, 2004, and will also not conduct the conference call that was scheduled later that day, at 4:15 p.m. EST. In connection 
with the audit of the fourth quarter and the fiscal year ended January 31, 2004, certain concerns have been raised by an 
employee about the sufficiency of the system of internal controls and procedures at the Company's Canadian subsidiary, 
Mitcham Canada, that may compromise the integrity of receivables recognized in the unpublished fourth quarter results of 
operations. The Company is working with the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors and an independent firm in an internal 
investigation of those concerns. At this time, the Audit Committee believes that the concerns expressed about significant 
weaknesses in internal controls does not affect any completed fiscal periods or years. Although the inquiry will progress 
expeditiously, the Audit Committee has set no timetable for its completion, which may therefore result in the Company's Form 
10-K not being filed on a timely basis. 


